Virginia Association of Counties

Virginia Association of Counties

Connecting County Governments since 1934

President

Timothy A. Reeves, Sr. Wythe County

President-Elect

Stephen W. Bowen Nottoway County

First Vice President

Jeff C. McKay Fairfax County

Second Vice President

Meg Bohmke Stafford County

Secretary-Treasurer

Donald L. Hart, Jr. Accomack County

Immediate Past President

Sherrin C. Alsop King and Queen County

Executive Director

Dean A. Lynch, CAE

General Counsel
Phyllis A, Errico, Esq., CAE

1207 E. Main St., Suite 300 Richmond, Va. 23219-3627

Phone: 804.788.6652 Fax: 804.788.0083

Email: mail@vaco.org Website: www.vaco.org June 19, 2019

Members, Virginia Board of Education P. O. Box 2120 Richmond, Virginia 23218-2120

Dear Members of the Board of Education:

On behalf of the Virginia Association of Counties (VACo), I extend our appreciation to you for holding public hearings this summer to solicit comments on the condition and needs of public education in the Commonwealth and to explicitly include representatives from VACo in that process. Your commitment to public outreach is commendable. This letter provides some comments from the perspective of local government.

Support for public education has consistently been a priority for counties in Virginia, as it has for our Association. Local governments recognize the vital importance of preparing students to succeed as engaged and informed citizens, continuing learners, and contributing members of the workforce. To this end, local governments are committed partners investing in our schools above and beyond required local effort because our constituents view the success of our students and our schools as essential to the well-being of our local communities, state, and nation.

Though our commitment to public education is strong, our resources are limited, and we rely on the state to be a strong partner in funding K-12. We appreciate efforts by the Board of Education, the Governor, and the General Assembly to advocate for and restore state funding of K-12. However, a decade after the Great Recession, we continue to struggle with the effects of policy decisions undertaken during that time which drastically scaled back state support. Local governments invest approximately \$4 billion beyond the local required effort for Standards of Quality (SOQ) programs. According to the most recent U.S. Census data, local investment in Virginia's K-12 education system constitutes the majority share of total funding and places Virginia 10th in the nation in percentage of funding from local sources, even as public schools serve increasing numbers of students with higher-level needs.

We appreciate your continued advocacy for the state to provide SOQ funding commensurate with prevailing local practice. We are especially encouraged by your continued recommendation to eliminate the cap on support positions that was imposed in 2009. Elimination of the cap would allow localities to invest local dollars in other areas of high need for K-12,

including but not limited to additional resources for teacher development, English Learners, support personnel, and issues of equity. As each community in Virginia has unique challenges and opportunities, we ask that any additional SOQ proposals contain as much local flexibility as possible to allow school divisions and local governments the ability to attend to areas of the greatest need.

Thank you for the opportunity to participate in this conversation, and thank you for your service to Virginia. We look forward to working with you on these issues of critical importance to the future of the Commonwealth.

Sincerely,

Dean Lynch

Executive Director

Virginia Association of Counties

cc: Members, Education Steering Committee, Virginia Association of Counties